
 
                   TRI-DAM PROJECT 
                of the South San Joaquin & Oakdale Irrigation Districts 
 
                 Telephone:  (209) 965-3996  ⬧ Fax:  (209) 965-4235  

 

 
March 4, 2025 via eFile 
 

 

 

Frank Blackett, P.E., Regional Engineer 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
Division of Dam Safety and Inspections 
100 First Street, Suite 2300 
San Francisco, CA 94105-3084 
 
 
 

Re:  Request for Extension of Time to Address Recommendations from the Independent 
Consultants’ Safety Inspection Reports for Beardsley, Donnells and Tulloch Dams 

 

Dear Mr. Blackett, 
 

In response to your letter dated February 4, 2025, Tri-Dam requests an extension of time to 
address remaining recommendations from the Eleventh and Twelfth Independent Consultants’ 
(ICs) Safety Inspection Reports for the Tri-Dam Projects, FERC Nos. 2005 and 2067.  The 
attached plan and schedule are unchanged from Tri-Dam’s December 19, 2024 submittal to FERC; 
however, the request adds new columns to indicate the previously approved completion date and 
a new column for the requested (extended) completion date.  Updates on progress toward 
individual recommendations since December 2024 are included in the “Status” column to 
demonstrate progress.  Many recommendations relate to the Supporting Technical Information 
Document (STID), which can only be submitted once fully complete.  A number of completed 
recommendations related to the STID are still marked “in progress” as a result. 

 
As requested, incomplete recommendations from the Eleventh Safety Inspection have also 

been incorporated into the plan and schedule below.   
 
Tri-Dam also submits the attached memorandum completed by Gannett Fleming to address 

recommendations 2017-R-03 and 2017-R-18.  Tri-Dam has reviewed this memorandum and 
agrees with its findings. 
 

The enclosed attachments are filed as Critical Energy Infrastructure Information (CEII). 
 
If you have any questions regarding this filing, please contact me at (209) 965-3996. 

 
 
Regards, 

 
 
 

Alex Brown, P.E. 
Chief Dam Safety Engineer 
TRI-DAM PROJECT 


